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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of May 1st, 2018
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin
Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Vice-Chairperson Mary Cook, Secretary Mary Von Ruden, Dr. Emma Ledbetter, Marlene Sund, Gregg Vinslauski, and Cynthia Wise
Board Members Absent/Excused:  James Shilling and Nodji Van Wychen
Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton, Daina Dobbs, Vicki Riley, and Cathy Abbott, Human Services; Sharon Nelson and Kayleigh Day, Health Department; 

Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:32 a.m.  Introductions of those present were conducted.
Approve of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for March 5th, 2018 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review and noting that the April Board meeting had been cancelled due to inclement weather, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from March 5th, 2018 as presented.

 
Public Comment Period:  No one was present to comment at this time.
Board Officer/Committee/Citizen Appointments – HHS Board and Commission on Aging Committee – Discussion/Action:  Following nominations being sought for the Vice-Chairperson and Secretary positions, Mary Cook and Mary Von Ruden indicated they were both willing to continue in their designated positions of Vice-Chair and Secretary respectively.  After requesting additional nominations and receiving none, Board members approved these nominations by consensus vote.  It was noted that the three citizen Board members, Marlene Sund, Dr. Emma Ledbetter, and Cyndi Wise, were all willing to accept return appointments to the Board.  A suggestion has been made to the County Board Chair for a replacement for James Shilling’s citizen member positon that he will need to vacate due to moving from Monroe County.

A listing of Board members contact information was shared and confirmed.  A discussion was held concerning the committee structure and the roles of each of the above positions, along with whether this Board met the statutory requirements for the Commission on Aging.  Mr. Hamilton noted that how would be conferring with the Corporation Counsel to assure proper compliance in this area.  It was also noted that the policy concerning Committee Composition would most likely also need to be amended to reflect the proper references.  Following discussion about the committee structure, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY MARLENE SUND, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to schedule a review and potential amendment of this policy at the next meeting.
Establish Date/Time Regular Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Following a brief discussion, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to continue holding the Health and Human Service Board meetings on the 1st Tuesday each month beginning at 8:30 a.m.
May Presentations:

Foster Care Month – Discussion:  Daina Dobbs, the Children and Family Services Supervisor, presented information about the Foster Care program in recognition of Foster Care Awareness Month.  She noted the numbers of children placed in care and the types of placements within the county licensed and treatment foster homes.  She also reviewed the licensing, training, and support provided to foster parents, and the process involved for placement of children in relative homes.  Following this presentation, Ms. Dobbs left the meeting at this point.
Mental Health Awareness Month – Discussion:  Vicki Riley, a Human Services Behavioral Health Professional, and Kayleigh Day, a Health Department Community Health Educator, provided an overview of mental health services, upcoming events, and provided information about the Mental Health Coalition in recognition of May being Mental Health Awareness Month.  They discussed programs available for both youth and adults, provided statistics, and shared about upcoming educational and awareness events planned over the next month concerning mental health and suicide prevention.  Ms. Riley and Ms. Day provided copies of flyers for programs that are forthcoming this month and contact information for the after-hours, crisis lines.
Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
Retirement and Recruitment of ADRC Coordinator – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton shared that Jane Jackson submitted her notice to retire since the last meeting and her employment ended effective April 16th.  He indicated that interviews for her replacement occurred on April 27th, and he anticipates hiring a new Coordinator soon.
Aging Self-Assessment Plan – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton shared the Aging Self-Assessment Plan, which had been submitted to the state since the April Board meeting had to be cancelled due to inclement weather.  He noted that the ADRC Advisory Committee had reviewed this document at length at a recent meeting and provided several very positive comments concerning the programs, which will be shared with the new Coordinator, and this three year plan would still require approval from this Board.  Following a significant discussion about the plan and programs/services available in Monroe County, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Aging Self-Assessment Plan as presented.
ADRC Transportation, Congregate and Home Delivered Meal Program Reports –Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton shared several activity reports including the annual Options Counselor contacts and screens, transportation and congregate site and home delivered meals, as well as meal activity report for the month of February and March, 2018.  A Board member inquired whether staff could provide at the next meeting an annual report of each meal site and the amount of money that was received for each.

ADRC Fiscal Reports – Discussion:  Board members were informed of the fiscal reports for the ADRC as of January 2018 noting the revenue at $248,732 and expenditures at $178,159 or 2.08% of the budget expended at this point.
Board members were also provided a flyer for and were invited to the 2018 Celebration of Seniors planned for Thursday, May 24th at the Sparta Barney Center.
Monroe County Health Department:
Monroe County Nutrition Coalition Update – Discussion:  Kayleigh Day, Community Health Educator for the Health Department, provided the Board with information about the Nutrition Coalition, statistics about the correlation between nutrition and diseases, as well as provided a copy of a Food Environment Report that was compiled by an intern that worked with the Department last year.  Ms. Day provided a significant amount of information about food options, nutrition, and the impact on health, as well as addressed members’ questions.  Mr. Vinslauski was excused from the meeting at 9:55 a.m.
Monroe County Mental Health Coalition Update – Discussion:  This topic was addressed earlier in the meeting under the Mental Health Month presentation conducted jointly by Ms. Day and Vici Riley.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment – Car Seat/Cribs for Kids/RED Programs – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Sharon Nelson outlined details of a grant received from Remembering Jesse Parker, Inc. the in the amount of $5,000.  Based on this request, A MOTION WAS MADE BY DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment of $5,000 to the 2018 budget, and forward to the Finance Committee and subsequently, to the County Board, for both their review and action.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment – Communicable Disease Program – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Nelson provided details of a request to adjust the 2018 budget in the amount of $4,500 as a result of the legislative action that allowed for communicable disease funding to become a part of the 2017-19 biennial budget.  Following this explanation, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment of $4,500 to the 2018 budget and forward to the Finance Committee and subsequently, to the County Board, for both their review and action.
Transient Non-Community Water Onsite DNR Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson shared the letter from the Department of Natural Resources concerning the results of their annual audit and their findings that the Health Department had successfully implemented the 2017 contract insuring the safe drinking water for transient public water supplies in sites such as gas stations, churches, taverns, motels, and campgrounds in the rural setting.
2018 Wisconsin Division of Public Health Vaccine for Children Program Onsite Audit – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson noted that the Wisconsin Division of Public Health conducts a very detailed audit on vaccines every two years.  This audit is to assure that proper documentation is maintained in the prescribed and controlled environment, as well as vaccines being cared for, tracked, logged, inventoried, and disposed of properly.  She shared they passed this audit with commendation.
2017 Annual Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson referenced the Health Department’s 2017 Annual Report, which was submitted to the State prior to April 30th, to fulfill the requirement set forth under WI Statues Chapter 251.06(3)(h).  She highlighted a few significant points and indicated she would willingly provide clarification and address any questions that members may have after reviewing this document in more depth.  She also distributed an orientation packet for Board members as well as directing them to https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/lh-depts/boh-info.htm for more information.  Due to the fact that Board members had received this document prior to the anticipated April meeting, and due to this meeting running long, she opened up for questions from the Board rather than going through the document in great detail. 
2018 Public Health Week/Friend of Public Health Award – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson shared that Ms. Maureen Sullivan had been selected and designated as a “Friend to Public Health” recently.  She shared Ms. Sullivan’s background and chronicled her work in regard to food and nutrition within the County, thus, making her a good recipient for this recognition award.  Ms. Sullivan’s name will be added to the ongoing plaque.  Ms. Nelson also shared that the Public Health Department had been in existence in Monroe County for 97 years and will be celebrating its Centennial year in three years.
Personnel Update – Discussion:  Board members were informed that a part-time Public Health Nurse had submitted her resignation recently, and with the approval from the County Administrator, these hours were added to another existing part-time position to bring the second position to full-time hours.
February/March 2018 Program Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson reviewed the program statistical report for February and March denoting significant areas of interest.  She noted details, and Board members commented about Anaplasmosis, Lyme’s, dog bites, chlamydia, gonorrhea, influenza A and B, and WIC Program participation.

Ms. Nelson noted that since the La Crosse County Health Department will no longer be providing the Virus and Encephalitis Control Program as a contracted service, the contract will now be fulfilled by an individual who previously worked with the La Crosse County Health Department.  She also indicated that this contract had been sent to the Corporation Counsel for legal opinion and approval was received to proceed with a contract with this new individual using standard contract language similar to all the other counties receiving this contract program.
April 2018 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson shared the fiscal report for April 2018 indicating receipt of $564,538.69 in revenues (62.42%) and expending $258,674.14  (28.6%.)
Monroe County Department of Human Services:
Update on Child Abuse Neglect (CAN) Reporting Consortium – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton updated Board members that State Department of Children and Families has provided their approval to allow moving forward with the Child Abuse Neglect (CAN) Reporting Consortium.  The current barrier is to establish the toll-free phone system, which is hoped to not delay too significantly the “go live” by July 1st.
Update on the Historic Courthouse – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton reported on the Courthouse remodeling project noting the Department Heads involved in the project last met on April 27th.  Maintenance staff currently working on the project were commended for the professional job they are doing with the remodel. 
Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:

Program Area Staff Updates – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton provided Board members with an update staff organizational chart and noted changes.  He also noted that he would be requesting reconsideration for the Children and Family Services Manager position for inclusion in the 2019 budget in next month’s meeting.  Also, program stats through March were provided for informational purposes.
Request to Amend 2018 Purchase of Service Contract - Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton explained the need to amend the Flock’s Guardians Purchase of Service Contract for Energy Assistance to reflect an increase of $72,139.  Following this notice, A MOTION WAS MADE BY DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amendment to the 2018 Energy Assistance contract as noted.
Request for Credit Card Approval – Discussion/Action:  Upon hearing the request for a credit card, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY MARLENE SUND, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the request for an agency credit card in the amount of $1,000 to be issued to a Social Worker, and forward this request to the Finance Committee for their review and action.
Financial Report – March 2018 - Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton reviewed the financial report for March noting that the balance was at a positive $150,440 (5.9%), noting significant improvement from this time last year.  He reviewed areas in the budget that were aligning more within the limits and the reasons for this occurrence.

Adjournment:  The next meeting was determined previously in the meeting and was scheduled for Tuesday, June 5th.  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.






Respectfully Submitted,

  Cathy L. Abbott







Administrative Services Coordinator
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